LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE
     One Stop Shop

       Longshaw Drive

Little Hulton

12th December, 2002

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.

"
ended:
4.10 p.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Devine – in the Chair fillin "line 1" 

 fillin "other names" 
Councillors Fernandez, Judge, Payne, Smyth and Witkowski

A. Taylor – Neighbourhood Co-ordinator

L. Slamon – Corporate Services Directorate

Nicola King 
)

John Norbury 
)
Salford Primary Care Trust

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Burgoyne, Bruce Jassi and Malcolm Sykes.

2.
LIFT AND SHIFT PROPOSALS
Nicola King gave a presentation on the LIFT and SHIFT proposals, with reference being made in particular to:-

· How services will change - people to be given choices concerning treatment

· What was planned in Salford 

· Town centre Health and Social Care Centres and services to be included in these Centres

· Walkden development - Specialist Therapies and Rehabilitation, NHS Walkden Centre and GP Out Patients


She indicated that purchase negotiations for the site of Cloverfield and Fitchfield 

Walk were due to commence shortly with building to start within a period of 12 to 18 months and a date for completion of December 2004 for the LIFT project.


Members discussed the proposals and also the following issues -

· Transport provision to Health Centres and

· The extra traffic that this may generate in an already busy town centre which needed to be considered along with the proposals.

· The recognition of the opportunity to provide all services under one roof and to spread costs including the availability of community meeting rooms.  

· The millennium garden which was proposed for the site at the corner of Walkden Road and Bolton Road which had not been able to proceed due to lack of funding and the request for the Primary Care Trust to assist if possible in providing funds to enable this to proceed.


RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT the update given be noted; and that Nicola King and John Norbury be thanked for attending the meeting of this Political Executive.




(2)
THAT the arrangements for public meetings to keep the general public involved of the proposals be noted.




(3)
THAT the Political Executive be kept fully informed of the developments on the LIFT and SHIFT proposals. 

3.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Political Executive meeting held on 17th October, 2002 were agreed as a correct record.

4.
WALKDEN TOWN CENTRE
Reference was made to the fact that Farida Ahmed would be leaving the employment of the Authority.  Angie Taylor indicated that she was not sure at this stage whether the post was to be filled and also referred to the need for the Community Committee to reach a decision regarding the shops.

5.
PARR FOLD PARK – BAND STAND

Councillor Witkowski reported on the progress with the band stand scheme and the proposal to involve local youths in the scheme.  Angie Taylor reported that Steve Denison from Environmental Services had produced a design to replace the panels and reiterated Councillor Witkowski’s point to involve as many youngsters in the project as possible.  It was noted that the costs of the scheme had risen.

6.
COMMUNITY USE OF SCHOOLS

Angie Taylor reported that a new Head Teacher had been appointed at Harrop Fold School and that a working group was to be established to look at the future use of the school. The Chairman indicated that he wanted the Political Executive to be proactive in terms of the future of the school and in driving issues forward.

RESOLVED:
THAT this matter be kept on the agenda as a standing item for future meetings of the Political Executive.

7.
AREA CO-ORDINATOR
Angie Taylor reported that, following the resignation of Bruce Jassi as Area Co-ordinator, Anne Williams was to be appointed as the new Area Co-ordinator from January 2003.

RESOLVED:
THAT a letter of thanks be sent on behalf of the Political Executive to Bruce Jassi for his assistance and work as Area Co-ordinator over a number of years.

8.
CHILDRENS' RESOURCE CENTRE
Angie Taylor said that arrangements had been made for a meeting to be held between appropriate Councillors and the Steering Group to discuss the future operation of the Centre on Monday, 16th December, 2002.

RESOLVED:
THAT the proposed arrangements be noted and that the outcome be reported to the next meeting of the Political Executive.  

9.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 25th November, 2002 were circulated for discussion.  Reference was made to:-

· The Jabba events.

· The Youth Service Development Update.  Members noted that the post of Senior Youth Worker for Little Hulton/Walkden area was to be advertised in the Guardian with a view to an appointment being made by February 2003.

· The overview of scrutiny in Salford and the need for the Community Committee to identify issues for review which they could be involved in.

· The Community Charter information in respect of which had been forwarded to Ian Andrew to include in the charter once issued.

· Crime and Disorder Update.  Members discussed the position with the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator concerning Anti-Social Behaviour Orders and action being considered and taken by the Community Sector Team.  

Councillor Judge expressed her concerns at not being kept fully informed of all the action being taken as she felt that local councillors needed to be kept aware of this.

RESOLVED:
THAT the current position be noted; and that the concerns of the Political Executive be recorded as it was felt that they should be kept fully informed at all time of any action being taken with regard to Anti-Social Behaviour Orders.  

10.
SERGEANT ROY KRAFT
Members were advised that Sergeant Kraft was on long term illness at present and asked that a card be sent on their behalf wishing him a speedy recovery and return to good health.

11.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP


RESOLVED:

THAT arrangements be made for the next meeting of the Budget Sub-Group to be held during the week commencing 13th January, 2003.

12.
SURE START REPRESENTATION STEERING GROUP

RESOLVED:

THAT Councillors Fernandez and Smyth attend future meetings of this Steering Group on behalf of the Political Executive with Councillor Devine also attending as a Link Member.

13.
POST OFFICE, 132 OLD LANE, LITTLE HULTON

Angie Taylor indicated that it was proposed to close the Post Office on a permanent basis with effect from 3rd January, 2003.  Members expressed their concerns that this would have a disastrous effect on the area, particularly for the following reasons:-

· This would leave a service provider on only one side of Little Hulton.  

· This would result in queues at remaining post offices. 

· Disabled people and elderly and frail people would struggle getting to an alternative post office.  

· The area of Amblecote and Peel would not be serviced by a nearby post office.

· People would not have any post office to pay their rent under the new system that operated.


RESOLVED:

THAT Angie Taylor forward on the concerns expressed by the Political Executive.

14.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was agreed that the next meeting would be held at the One Stop Shop, Little Hulton, on Thursday, 13th February, 2003 at 4.00 p.m.
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